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It’s been a bit of an odd summer for me.  
Between the weather and other factors, 
I haven’t gotten in as much flying as I’d 
like.  I hope the rest of you have man-
aged to get out and in the air.  By the 
time you read this I expect that the heli-
copter fun fly will be done and possibly 

Warbirds and Scale as well.  With the excellent event 
directors we have, I’m sure both events will have been 
great successes. 

Our next big event will be the Top Gun and corn roast on 
August 17.  We will likely need assistance on the food so 

please come out prepared to help.  I think that last 
year’s ballot system was a success in encouraging some 
good routines for the competition so I plan to use the 
same system this year (a copy of the ballot is shown on 
page 2).  For those of you who are planning to come out 
and show your stuff, take a look at the scoring catego-
ries and plan/practice accordingly. 

Also, there will be a Model Aviation Day event at Ulti-
mate on August 16.  Once again, funds collected will go 
to support Wounded Warrior Project.  Please see the 
flyer elsewhere in the newsletter. 

At this point I am going to announce officially that I will 
(Continued on page 2) 
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not seek reelection for the presidency next year.  I have 
talked to many of you on a one-to-one basis about this so 
I don’t think it’s really a secret.  I believe it’s time to 
get someone with a fresh perspective into the office.  
Again, there have been some casual conversations with 
potential candidates but no one has officially stepped up. 

For anyone who chooses to take up the challenge of lead-
ing the club, I can tell you that you will not be alone.  
The group of volunteers who help to run things is unpar-
alleled in my experience.  I am continually amazed at the 
way everyone steps up to help.  There are also many oth-
ers, including past officers of the club, who are ready 
and willing to offer counsel and advice.  Past presidents 
have done a good job of leaving a written trail for their 
successors in order to make sure that newcomers know 
what needs to be done.  I found this information to be 
priceless and have done my best to keep it updated as 
needed. 

I personally will offer my assistance to the new presi-
dent.  It is not my intention to walk away and leave my 
replacement to succeed or fail on his own.  But it is also 
not my intention to impose my own agenda.  A change of 

leadership can bring different ways of doing things.  If a 
new way of doing things is different from my way of do-
ing things, I will respect that. 

If we should end up with multiple candidates for the job, 
I would ask that the members try to educate themselves 
about the direction that each person plans for the club.  
Then, make sure you come to the November meeting to 
vote accordingly.  Skymasters belongs to the members 
and it’s our collective responsibility to guide it in the 
direction that meets our needs. 

In closing, let me say that it has been an honor to lead 
the club for the past two years.  I hope that the things 
we have done have made it a good place to spend time 
and enjoy flying.  That has been our top priority from 
day one.  Regardless of who takes over the reins, I hope 
that this will continue to be the guiding principle. 

Ken 

Ken Gutelius 
President, Skymasters 

kennanc@msn.com 

(Continued from page 1) 
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Cub Scouts at the field on July 23rd.  They had a great time.  So did we! 
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Sample Top Gun Ballot 
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Hi all, 

 

This month’s Tech Talk will be an abbre-
viated edition.  I have been out of town a lot and have 
not been able to devote my full attention to the column.   

So I thought I would editorialize a bit on the impact of 
technology on our hobby, especially as it relates to the 
current struggle between modelers and the FAA.   

As I see it, the FAA is trying to take control of all of 
the US airspace, including the airspace we modelers fly 
in.  With the proliferation of affordable Unmanned Air 
Vehicles (ie., “drones”), the likelihood of a collision be-
tween a full scale aircraft and a model is increasing.   

It certainly does not help when FPV enthusiasts delight 
in flying far beyond line of sight and at altitudes where a 
collision is very possible.  And ESPECIALLY when they 
post the video results on YouTube!  If this continues, 
our hobby is heading for a virtual “collision” with far 
more oppressive regulations.   

In my opinion, conventional line of sight model aircraft 
operations pose no more hazard than it ever did as long 

as it remains below 400 feet above ground.  Full scale 
aircraft are required to remain at or above 500 feet 
AGL so this ensures a minimum separation between mod-
els and full scale if the 400’ limit is observed.  Addition-
ally, I see no reason why the FAA cannot mark known 
model aircraft fields as 400’ hazards just like they cur-
rently do with towers and other aviation hazards.   

So what can we do as modelers?  Communicate with the 
FAA when comments are requested if you feel strongly 
about this issue.  And thank the AMA for being our voice 
as well.   

But above all, don’t press the issue with non-line of sight 
FPV flying.  All it will take is a couple well placed inci-
dents where people or property are damaged and the 
FAA will have even more reason to limit our flying.   

That's all for this month.  See you in September! 

Paul 

 

UPDATE:  Just as this issue of the newsletter went to 
press, the FAA extended the comment period for the 
new regulations by 60 days.   

August 2014 

Technology and the FAA 

 

 

 

Charlie Gertner (left) and 
Ben Thompson (right).   
Charlie is a signed off pilot 
and went to AMA camp this 
summer 
Ben is currently a student.   
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I have been suggesting that members describe how they came to model aviation.  I just got 
this from Jack Johnson…. Thanks Jack! 
I had been out watching guys fly for quite a while and went to a mall display that a club had set up.  I talked to some 
of the fellows about getting started in the hobby. Of course they said I should join AMA and their cub which I 
finely did, the C.A.R.D.S. club.  

I got started maybe in the mid 70s and the first 
model I bought was a kit for the Top Flight Fresh-
man Trainer.  At the same time I bought a new .35 
K&B engine that the hobby shop guy said would fly 
it fine. Well, I got to work putting things together 
and was real proud of my progress until I got the 
fuse all put together. I didn't notice it till I went 
down stairs the next time to do some more work on 
it but the darn thing some how turned out looking 
like a darn banana. Not really that bad but not 
straight either. I really felt bad and didn't know 
what I was gonna end up doing.  

I took it over to the hobby shop and there just hap-
pened to be a glider pilot in there at the time. He 
looked at it and said it would be alright, just make 
sure that the tail feathers lined up with the wing 
and you'll be fine. Well, I put it all together and it 
did fly just fine. It could  have used a little more 
power though. You had to get it  really screaming on 
the ground, just hit up and release it.  As soon as it 
was off the ground, let it gather some air speed and 
slowly gain some altitude. Had a lot of fun with that 
little plane.  I even put skis on it and flew it in the 
winter and that reminds me of a time some of us 
gathered at a flat spot next to the road, couldn't 
get back to the field. Some guy brought along a 
small snow blower and made one narrow path with it. 
Well all of the guys tried it and couldn't keep it 
straight or something and just couldn't get off the 
ground. Finely came my turn and I went right 
straight down that track and just before the end I gave it up and it popped in the air. The other guys said will ya 
look at that. Here I was a new guy and they were all old-timers. I got quit a kick out of that. And to show how much 
we wanted to flyin the winter, about six of us parked on the road where we would drive back to our field at that 
time and walked through knee deep snow carrying our plane and flight box back close to a quarter mile back to the 
field. I had so many mishaps with that little plane that it became known as patches.  

It finally made it's last flight one day and  I should have cleaned the carb  first but didn't. Got it up there and the 
engine sagged, I blipped the throttle and it went right through a tree. I did find the engine, wheels radio and servos 
but the rest of it was nothing but tiny pieces drifting to the ground.  

Built a lot of planes after that and still have a lot of them hanging in my basement.  

Take care everyone and fly safe. I just may make it out to the field yet this summer. 

 Jack Johnson   

 

Editor’s note…. Anyone else care to write an article telling us how they got started?  Please?   
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Some of our newest pilots.... 
Welcome to this wonderful hobby, every-

one! 

Charlie Gertner 

Michael Dobies with 
instructors Teo 
Terry and Russ 

Oliver 

Johnathan Koika 
(instructors Ken 
Gutelius and Gary 

Mike Bard with in-
structor Teo Terry 

Jon Grigsby with in-
structors Gary Wells 

and Mark Smith 

Jim Poponea with in-
structors Paul Za-

bawa and Dave Vigne Chris Strong with 
instructor Dan Berry 
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Aviators Visit National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration (NOAA) 
On Wednesday July 23, members of the 
Troy Oakland Pilots, Michigan International 
Aircraft Association, Radio Control Club of 
Detroit and Skymasters visited the NOAA 
office for a 1 hour tour and balloon launch. 
After first meeting at a local restaurant 
the group was escorted through the White 
Lake facility and treated to an explanation 
of how forecasts are developed and how 
emergency notifications are developed and 
handled. The group was able to see a 
weather radiosonde (weather balloon) up 
close. We then went outside to see rain 
gauges, ground freeze level indicators, some 
original weather equipment and the balloon 
launch station.    

As you can see in the pictures the balloon is 
large on the ground and grows to over 25ft. 
in diameter at altitude. The balloon is filled 
with hydrogen to a volume that is calibrated to properly lift the instrument. A parachute is attached for recovery. 
The instrument transmits data back to the weather station. See the "Fun Facts" below. 

Tours must be arranged well in advance. This tour, arranged by me, was in the works for 6 months. It was a great, 
informative evening. 

Now for some weather balloon fun facts! 

• They are launched at 2300Z and 1100Z so that the data is available for the weather updates at 0000Z (8PM  
EDT) and 1200Z (8AM  EDT). 

• Data is sent real time at 1 second intervals and includes GPS data. 

• Flight time can be 2 hours to 100,000 ft. Drift can be 200 miles. 

•  There is a tracking receiver at each launch location that triangulates altitude by the angle of the antenna. 

• Measures temperature and dew point. This gives them relative humidity. 

• 92 launch sites in the US. 800 worldwide. 

• If the launch site is located within 5 miles of an airport they call before launching. They call PTK. I inquired if 
they talk to Cleveland Center about higher altitudes. He didn't know but did not think so. 

• I asked about hitting full size aircraft. He said it was designed to break apart. 

• Instruments cost $150.00 each. Total launch cost per launch is 
$300.00. Launched by a paid intern or Hydra Meteorological Techni-
cian (HMT). 

• Only 20% are returned to Kansas City were they are reconditioned 
and reused. 

• When the balloon breaks the descent speed is slowed by streamers 
and parachutes to 25MPH. 

Joe Hass 

248-321-7934 



 

The Skywriter, August 2014, page 7 



 

The Skywriter, August 2014, page 8 



 

The Skywriter, August 2014, page 9 



 

The Skywriter, August 2014, page 10 



 

The Skywriter, August 2014, page 11 



 

The Skywriter, August 2014, page 12 



 

The Skywriter, August 2014, page 13 

 

Direct from the DNR….  

Looks like the cost for entering the park without a recreational 
passport is $20 if approached by a ranger.   
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FOR SALE 
PATTY WAGSTAFF  EXTRA 300S 

30% SCALE CARDEN KIT, 91 INCH WINGSPAN 
COVERED IN MONOKOTE 

PATTY WAGSTAFF COLOR SCHEME 
VINYL TRIM & FULL DOCUMENTATION AIRFRAME 

PROFESSIONALLY BUILT & TEST FLOWN BY JOE HASS (ONE FLIGHT 
ONLY) 

 

 

RECEIVER READY  -  INCLUDES: 
• 3W-60K 2 CYCLE GAS ENGINE 

• 32 OUNCE TANK 

• 7 FUTABA SERVOS WITH EXTENSIONS 

• 3 ELECTRODYNAMIC 2 CELL A123 BATTERIES 

• ELCTRODYNAMIC HI PERFORMANCE SWITCHES 

• ELECTRODYNAMIC OPTICAL KILL FOR ENGINE 

• ELECTRODYNAMIC BATTERY ISOLATOR 

• CASTLE 10 AMP REGULATOR 

• MEJZLIK 20 X 12 CARBON FIBER PROP 

• DAVE BROWN SPINNER 

 
$4,500.00 Invested 
ASKING 

$2,500.00 
 

Contact: 

Charlie McGlothlin 

mcglothl@oakland.edu 
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Its not too early to get ready for the Midwest Regional 

Float Fly, September 6-7 at Kent Lake Beach in the Is-
land Lake Recreational Area.   

 
Event Information 

 
Event Website 

 
Map 

http://www.skymasters.org/index.php?page=events&id=110�
http://www.skymasters.org/index.php?page=events&type=detail&event=mwrffC:\Users\Paul\Documents\2013-11�
http://www.skymasters.org/index.php?page=information&type=wherewefly&item=islandlake#islandlakeC:\Users\Paul\Documents\2013-11�
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August 2014 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 

3 

Warbirds and 
Scale 

10AM 

Scripps field 

4 5 6 
9AM  Addison Oaks Float 

Fly 
3PM  Student Night at 

Scripps field 
6PM  Pot Luck at Scripps 

7 
Aerobatic 
Training 

6PM 
Scripps field 

8 9 

10 11 12 13 
9AM  Addison Oaks Float 

Fly 
3PM  Student Night at 

Scripps field 
6PM  Pot Luck at Scripps 

14 
Aerobatic 
Training 

6PM 
Scripps field 

15 16 

National Model Avia-
tion Day 

17 

Corn Roast and 
Top Gun 

10AM 

Scripps field 

18 19 20 
9AM  Addison Oaks Float 

Fly 
3PM  Student Night at 

Scripps field 
6PM  Pot Luck at Scripps 

21 
Aerobatic 
Training 

6PM 
Scripps field 

22 23 

Electric FlyIn 

9AM 

CARDS Field 
(Lansning) 

24 25 26 27 
9AM  Addison Oaks Float 

Fly 
3PM  Student Night at 

Scripps field 
6PM  Pot Luck at Scripps 

28 
Aerobatic 
Training 

6PM 
Scripps field 

29 30 

31       
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The Skymasters field is located in 
Lake Orion, within the Bald Mountain 
Recreational Area on Scripps Road, 
between M24 and Joslyn (see map).  
A recreation passport or sticker is 
required and can be obtained from 
the Park Headquarters located on 
Greenshield Road or you can check 
the box on your tab renewal for a 
“Recreational Passport”.   

Flying is permitted from 10 AM to 8 
PM.  The noise limit is 94 dBa at 10 
feet.  This noise rule is enforced. 

Wednesday evening (through 
August) is Family Night with fly-
ing and a  pot luck buffet.  Bring 
something for the grill & a dish to 

pass.   

Wednesday 5PM to 8PM is also 
Student Night (through August)  
but there are usually instructors 
around all day.  Meet the instructors 
and arrange for more instruction 
time together on other days.  Our 
Chief Flight Instructor is Greg 
Brausa, 248-373-8949 
cgbrausa@gmail.com 

From June through August, club 
meetings are held at the field, on the 
second and fourth Wednesday of the 
month at 8 PM .  A great chance to 
fly and socialize.  Winter meetings 
(September through May) are held 
at the Orion Center, 1335 Joslyn, in 

Lake Orion.  Check the calendar here 
or on the web site for specifics.  
Bring a model for Show and Tell, en-
joy coffee and donuts and listen to 
the speaker of the evening.   

The Skywriter newsletter is available 
online at the Skymasters web site 
and is free to all.  It may also be 
printed from the web site if desired.  
All contributions are welcome.  Please 
send photos and articles to newslet-
ter@skymasters.org  If you know of 
anyone who may be interested in R/C 
Aviation, please give them a link to 
this newsletter or give them a copy 
of an AMA magazine.  It may spark 
their interest! 

Skymasters  Information… 

 

 

2014 Club  Officers  &  Appointees... 
President: Ken Gutelius Lake Orion 248-814-1157  kennanc@msn.com  
Vice Pres.:     Dave Lange Oxford 248-969-3914 dllan65@sbcglobal.net  
Secretary: Pete Foss Oxford 248-236-0676 petefoss@skymasters.org  
Treasurer: Jim Wynn Oxford 248-236-9983 jameswynn@charter.net  
Editor: Paul Goelz Rochester Hills 248-375-9461 paul@pgoelz.com 
CFI : Greg Brausa Orion 248-373-8949 cgbrausa@gmail.com 
Membership: Bob Chapdelaine Lake Orion 231-675-8590 rdchapdelaine@gmail.com  

Newsletter Submissions 
Please send all articles, photos 
and announcements to the Sky-

writer editor at: 
newsletter@skymasters.org 
Deadline is the 20th of each 

month.   
The Skywriter newsletter is 

published monthly by the Sky-
masters Radio Control Club of 

Michigan 
www.skymasters.org 

Airplanes 

Helis only 
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